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Memorandum

To: 

Dr. Schafer

From:

the gEEk squad

Date:

Tuesday, November 14, 2006

Subject:
Week Ten Status Report

Dr. Schafer,

The following is the work we have completed this week.

· We contacted ActiveWave to find out more about their product
1. According to the sales representative, the product has not been tested in an underwater environment and would need to be tested before the viability could be confirmed

2. If the product did still function underwater, he postulated that the signal quality would be greatly diminished.  This would mean that the range location feature would be extremely difficult to use.  It would take a lot of calibration, calculations, and coding to achieve precision within several feet.  

3. The “buzzer” on the tag is an audible beep, not a vibration and according to the representative it would be difficult to outfit the tag with a vibrating motor instead.

4. As far as battery monitoring is concerned, he said that while the batteries last for a long time, their lifetime is greatly reduced by leaving it in active mode.  He did not have exact figures on the projected lifetime, but it would be in the ballpark of a few weeks of operation.

5. Because of these factors, we are hesitant to pursue the ActiveWave brand as a possible solution to our problem.  We may attempt to contact the representative from BlueBean anyway to get a demonstration of the product.

· We contacted Ekahau to find out ore about their product
1. The representative from Ekahau was more confident in the capability of their product for underwater use.  He said that although underwater is not the environment the product was designed for he believed it would still function acceptably in those conditions.

2. The buzzer on the tags is also an audible beep, however the representative said that it would not be difficult to outfit the tag with a vibrating motor.

3. He also believed that their programs could be somewhat easily altered to account for the underwater environment and that we should be able to get precision within a couple of feet.

· We setup our webspace for the course at http://seniordesign.ee.nd.edu/2006/geeksquad/index.html
We have the following open issues.  

· We need to set up an in person meeting with the Ekahau representative from Ann Arbor during which we will discuss in detail the requirements of our project and find out for certain whether or not the capabilities of the Ekahau product match our requirements.  We will also receive a demonstration of the use of the product. 
· We will set up a meeting with you to discuss the status of our project and get advice for the best course of action.

· While we are waiting to see whether or not RFID will be a viable solution within our requirements, we will continue to research other possible solutions, for example, thru-put ultrasonic or laser sensors.  

· We will also need to look up available vibrating motors and purchase a couple to experiment with.  By doing this we will be able to tell which motor vibrates enough to be felt while swimming.  
All these issues will be resolved as a team.
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